Meeting of Advisory Committee on Consumer Protection

November 6, 2018
8:30 a.m.
Members present:  Daniel Caplan, Sidney Green, Wolfgang Ludwigs, Bernard Rod, Nick Jackson, Corinne Yourman
OCP Staff present: Sharon Margolis
Member of the public present: Jim Michaels

The Agenda was adopted.

Minutes of the October meeting were approved.
Old Business
Staff reminded the Committee to complete the Parliamentary Procedure Training.  Bernard Rod noted that as a result of a new law in 2018, all spoofing is now illegal.  He will look for a link to send to the Committee.
New Business

Dan Caplan stated that he would like the Committee to come up with some new ideas for involvement.  Nick Jackson asked what OCP needed and how the Committee could help OCP get there.  Sidney Green said that he would look at the Consumer Financial Protection Board’s website for any issues he thought the Committee could tackle and bring that back to the next meeting.  Mr. Caplan asked if Staff could come up with a list of potential ideas for the Committee.  He also asked for Committee members to come back with something that has caught their attention.  Corinne Yourman noted that there are things Committee members can do on their own.  She said that after her husband received a phone call about potential unclaimed money, she did some of her own research, and can now prepare something to give to OCP to post on social media.  Ms. Yourman said that she is also going to prepare a piece regarding the new ability to freeze and unfreeze credit reports for free. 
Office Report

OCP staff reported on statistics for the month of October.  Home Improvement topped the list of complaints, followed by Automotive and Retail. OCP published articles on Chinese embassy phone scams in four Chinese language newspapers. Staff participated in a Korean Festival at Tyson’s Corner, a Boomer/Senior Resource Fair at the Silver Spring Civic Center, the Damascus Harvest Festival, the Third Annual Villages Gathering, and a Senior Forum at Twinbrook Community Recreation Center, where Eric Friedman was also a speaker.  Tracy Rezvani did a presentation on credit, debt and cybersecurity at Montgomery College, and Staff also did a presentation for the University of Maryland Graduate School Legal Aid Office on Car Buying and Car Care. Mr. Friedman was interviewed regarding trespass towing issues for News 5 in Cleveland, and OCP provided a briefing to the County Council Public Safety Committee.  Staff provided an update on the four appeals filed by JRK Builders regarding its license revocation.
The meeting adjourned at 9:25 a.m.  The next meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, December 4, 2018, at 8:30 a.m., at 1451 Seven Locks Road, Rockville, MD 20854.
